
 

 
  

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS (FAQs) 
 
CHANGES TO OCR LEVEL 1/2 CAMBRIDGE NATIONAL CERTIFICATE IN HEALTH 
AND SOCIAL CARE (J811) – from July 2018 

The following units can no longer be used towards the certification of the Level 1/2 
Cambridge National Certificate in Health and Social Care (J811) after the June 2019 series.  

Level 1/2 Cambridge National Certificate in Health and Social Care (J811) 
Unit Ofqual Unit Reference no. Title 

R024 T/503/6237 Pathways for providing care in health, social care 
and early years settings 

R030 J/503/6243 Research -  a project approach 

 
1. What should I do if candidates are part way through R024/R030? 

 
If you have any students part way though units R024 or R030 please ensure they 
complete the unit and it is submitted for assessment in the November 2018, January 
2019 or June 2019 series. 
 
If you intend to use R024 or R030 towards the Certificate in Health and Social Care 
(J811), please ensure your students complete the full qualification and you make your 
Certification/Cash-In entry by the June 2019 series. 

 
2. Is there any retake opportunity? 

 
There is no retake opportunity beyond the June 2019 series. 
 

3. Does the withdrawal of the units also apply to Centres in Wales and Northern 
Ireland? 
 
Yes. 
 

4. Who can I talk to seek further advice? 
 
Please contact our Customer Contact Centre on 02476 851509 or email 
vocational.qualifications@ocr.org.uk 

 
 
 
Please see separate FAQs regarding the withdrawal of OCR Level 1/2 Cambridge 
National Diploma in Health and Social Care (J821) 
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